
 
 

 

September 25, 2020 
 
Filed Via Web Portal 

Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, Washington  98503  

 Re:   Recommendations for the Regulatory Approach to Interpreting “Use” of Renewable 
Resources and Nonemitting Electric Generation for Clean Energy Transformation 
Act Compliance   
Dockets UE-191023 and UE-190837 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

Attached please find a recommended, modified approach to demonstrate the “use” of renewable 
resources and nonemitting generation for Clean Energy Transformation Act (CETA) compliance 
on behalf of of Public Generating Pool, Puget Sound Energy, Pacific Power, and Avista, dated 
September 25, 2020, in the above-referenced dockets.  
 
Please contact Kara Durbin at (425) 456-2377 for additional information about this filing.   
If you have any other questions, please contact me at (425) 456-2142. 
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon Piliaris 
Jon Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, EST-07W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
425-456-2142 / Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 
 

 
cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel 
 
Attachments: Sept 25 Joint Recommendations Letter 
           Appendix A – Proposed Rule Language 
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